Notes from Town Hall Meeting held at Singleton Masonic Temple on 4/30/2017
· There was turnout from every chapter in the district.

· The Grand Chapter schedule for the 2017 capitulary year was reviewed and discussed with an emphasis on notifying constituent chapters of upcoming events.

· There was a consensus that every chapter is going through the same issues of membership and participation. There were discussions that we need to do more to attract new members and reach out to our dormant ones and find out why they aren’t active in the chapter.

· The Royal Arch Day of Service in Tenleytown on June 24th was seen as a good avenue to invite and reach out to prospective candidates and dormant members so they can come and meet and talk with current/active Grand chapter and chapter members. Participants were also notified that the Grand Chapter is planning to sell DC Grand Chapter polo shirts as a way of identifying and promoting the DC body.
· Participants also brought up an idea of taking part in an event that will be hosted by DC Chapters where we can host an event in around our chapter neighborhood (i.e Taste of Georgetown); This was said will help promote DC York Rite . There will be further investigation and logistics sent to the Grand Chapter for further discussions.
· Participants agreed that there needs to be more mentoring of chapter officers in order to run their chapters more efficiently. The readiness of chapter officers to assume the east was discussed and the role the Work & Lecture committee and the Grand Visitor & Lecturer can play in preparing officers to take the leadership mantle in their respective chapters.

· Participants brought up the idea that the Grand Chapter think about setting up a leadership retreat similar to what the Grand lodge has, but on a smaller scale. The Knights Templar Encampment retreat was mentioned as another option that might be open to all DC York Rite members. There will be further investigation and logistics sent to the Grand Chapter for further discussions.

· Participants asked that a program the Grand school of instruction will be presenting when visiting the assigned chapters be sent out ahead of time. It was also retreated that all chapters should be prepared to receive and participate in the program. It was also discussed that invitations and reminders should be sent out to other chapters so they can send their officers to attend as well.
· It was brought up that companions have at times been having difficulties accessing the Grand Chapter website (http://www.dcyorkrite.org/); Two (2) participants stated that they have seen two addresses that have come up as the website address. (The Grand Chapter has promised to investigate)

· A topic that had a lot of passion and interest was having a series of videos talking and promoting DC York Rite Masonry; participants discussed the merits of having present companions, chapter officers, Grand Chapter officers & PGHP’s taking part in a series of promotional videos. It was agreed that further discussion will take place culminating with a committee set up to investigate the merits and logistics of undertaking this.
· It was also agreed that a follow up Town Hall Meeting be scheduled later on to see what progress or new initiatives that need to be made.

